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Accessible Public Transport Jurisdictional Committee

Recommendation Report

Temporary Exemption Application

Bendigo Tram Service
29 November 2004

Issue

The Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission (HREOC) has received an application from the Bendigo Trust for a temporary exemption under Section 55 of the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 (DDA) from the relevant provisions of the DDA and the Disability Standards for Accessible Public Transport 2002 (Transport Standards) as amended by the Disability Standards for Accessible Public Transport Amendment 2004 (No.1) to permit construction of a non accessible new tram stop in the Bendigo area. 
Background

The Accessible Public Transport Jurisdictional Committee (APTJC) provides a forum for State and Territory and Australian Governments to discuss transport issues affecting people with disabilities.  APTJC also provides cross-jurisdictional transport advice to HREOC on exemptions from the Transport Standards.  APTJC assumed the role that the National Transport Secretariat (NTS) had in advising HREOC on applications for exemption from the Transport Standards.  The NTS ceased operation on 8 May 2003. 

Comments
Based on consultation with jurisdictions, the following comments are made on the application.

· The application does not give enough supporting or technical information to support its claims;

· As the DDA Transport Standards requires all new works to be 100% compliant, the application based on the information provided is in contravention of this requirement;

· On the information supplied, it is not clear whether the application should have been made under temporary exemption or on hardship grounds.  No date or commitment was made to indicate when or if the new tram stop will be made accessible (compliant) in the future.  In effect, the Bendigo trust are seeking to have an exemption granted purely to certify the existence of unjustifiable hardship;

· With consideration of point 3, the application does not address / reference components of Section 33.7 of the Transport Standards (Exceptional cases – unjustifiable hardship) for justification for an temporary exemption; and
· Although not a compulsory requirement, there is no evidence of any public consultation or consultation with people with disabilities.
Recommendation

After thorough consideration, APTJC considers that it is not in a position to respond to the application for exemption at this time due to lack of adequate supporting documentation to enable an appropriate assessment to be made.  
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